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Our Ref: MGLA201217-8326 

 
16 January 2017 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 20 December 2017. Your 
request has been dealt with under the Environment Information Regulations 2004 (EIR).  
 
You asked for; 
 

1. Can I please get all of the correspondence between the mayor Sadiq Khan and the 
Department for Transport on the subject of Crossrail 2 between 1 September 2017 and 
20 December 2017. 

2. Can I please get all of the correspondence between the deputy mayor Val Shawcross and 
the Department for Transport of Crossrail 2 between 1 September and 20 December 
2017. 

3. Correspondence between the Mayor’s Office and the Department for Transport between 
1 September and the 20 December. 

 
Please find attached the information we have identified as being within the scope of your 
request.  
 
Please note that a letter to the Treasury of 3 November was cc’d to the Department for 
Transport and that after careful consideration, we have decided that some of the information 
covered by your request is exempt information by virtue of the disclosure-exception provisions 
found under regulation 12(4)(d) of the EIR. Regulation 12(4)(d) provides that a public authority 
may refuse to disclose information that relates to material which is in the course of completion, 
to unfinished documents or to incomplete data. In this instance, the letter contains details 
about proposals which are currently incomplete. 
 
The proposed route details, including any proposed alignment changes, and the consultation 
questions, are currently incomplete and will be published at the start of the next consultation, 
the date of which is to be confirmed. This exception is subject to a public interest test, which 
requires us to assess whether the public interest in applying the exception outweighs the public 
interest in disclosure. In this instance, it is considered that the public interest favours the 
finalisation of the information, after all relevant factors can be taken into account, rather than 



 
 

 

the disclosure of information which does not accurately reflect any amendments that might still 
be made.  
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA201217-8326 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Paul Robinson 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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